Pandit Deendayal Petroleum University
School of Technology

Department of Electrical Engineering

Date: 11/05/2018 (Friday)
Time: 11:00 A.M. to 01:00 P.M. i -wz%>
Venue: Block-E Conference Room (Ground Floor)

Agenda of the Meeting:

l.

o

Consideration and approval of the syllabus of the courses of Semester — V and VI of
B.Tech in Electrical Engineering to be implemented w.e.f. academic year 2018-19

Consideration and approval of the syllabus of the subject “Basic Electrical Engineering”
for B.Tech. Semester I/I1 to be implemented w.e.f. academic year 2018-19

Incorporation of the subject titled “Power Quality Enhancement” in Semester I of
M.Tech. in Electrical Engineering (Power Systems). This subject is being introduced in
place of the subject Modern Processors and Embedded Systems (Course Code: EE 503).
Consideration and approval of the syllabus of the course “Power Quality Enhancement” to
be offered for M.Tech. Semester I (Power Systems) to be implemented w.e.f. academic
year 2018-19.

~Consideration and discussion of the new course structure with Teaching and Examination

scheme (Considering the Model Curriculum suggested by the AICTE) for B.Tech. in
Electrical Engineering Program.

Any other item thought appropriate by Chairman BoS

Minutes of the Meeting:

Dr. J. G. Jamnani welcomed the BoS Members. He mentioned the key points of the BoS
meeting held in April 2017.

Then the agenda of the meeting was introduced to the BoS Members

The course structure and evaluation scheme of Semester — V and VI of B.Tech in
Electrical Engineering, to be implemented w.e.f. academic year 2018-19, was put forth in
the meeting.

Syllabus for the each course of Semester — V and VI were discussed and the comments of
the BoS members were incorporated in the syllabus.
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After the incorporation of the suggestions, the syllabus of the courses of Semester — V
and VI of B.Tech in Electrical Engineering, to be implemented -w.e.f. academic year
2018-19, was approved by the BoS members.

- The course structure and evaluation scheme of the subject “Basic Electrical Engineering”
for B.Tech. Semester I/11, to be implemented w.e.f. academic year 2018-19, was put forth
in the meeting and approved by the BoS members.

- The BoS members appreciated the inclusion of the subject titled “Power Quality
Enhancement” in Semester I of M.Tech. in Electrical Engineering (Power Systems), in
place of the subject Modern Processors and Embedded Systems (Course Code: EE 503).

- The course structure and evaluation scheme of the subject “Power Quality Enhancement”
was put forth in the meeting and approved by the BoS members.

- Lastly, a discussion on the Teaghing and Examination scheme, considering the Model
Curriculum suggested by the AICTE. for B.Tech. in Electrical Engineering Program was
discussed. Dr. Bhavesh Bhalja suggested that in Semester VII, instead of Seminar, Minor
Project should be offered and the credits for this course should be 4 Credits.

- The meeting ended with the discussion with the Director-SoT about the proceedings of
the meeting and address to the concerns raised by the BoS members.

- The meeting ended with Dr. J. G. Jamnani thanking the BoS members for their
suggestions and valuable time. He also stated that the suggestions provided by the BoS
members are accepted, incorporated and will be forwarded for the further approval of
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